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                  Inside This Month: 

 June Meeting Announcements 

 Oregon Judging Site May 

 CCOS June Meeting 

 CCOS President’s Message 

 MPOS President’s Message 

 Event Calendar 

Oregon Judging Site May 

CCOS June Meeting 

MPOS June Meeting 

What a gorgeous day, warm and sunny. Nine de-

voted judges stayed inside and nominated four of 

the eight plants presented for judging. One plant, 

labeled Oncidium rhodostictum, was provisionally 

awarded an HCC/AOS for its intense dark sepals 

and petals and shapely spotted lip. The flowers 

were not large but there certainly were a lot of 

them. This name is no longer valid and to be sure 

what it really is, it will be properly identified before 

the award is accepted.                                         

At the auction, 

there were only 15 

of us, plus one by 

proxy, who were 

able to bid on the 

79 items donated. 

We were delighted 

at the range of 

plants available 

and went home 

with many new 

things to put into 

our growing areas. 

The purchases 

covered our rent for 

the next fiscal year. 

This was the second 

year that bidding was 

done for someone not 

present. If you are not able to attend, perhaps 

someone who is will be able to bid on your behalf. 

We had some wonderful things. — Marcia Romick 

The program for June will be on the naming of 

orchids and the pronunciation of orchid names. 

Our presenter is Marcia Romick. Marcia has 

been an orchid judge and grower for many 

years and has a wealth of knowledge to share. 

We look forward to seeing you there.— Jerry 
Kueneke 

CCOS June 12 meeting - members PLEASE 

TAKE NOTE.  We will NOT be meeting as usual 

at the Salem Heights Community Center, but in-

stead we will be meeting at the Walmart parking 

lot just off Mission St. near I-5 at 6:00 PM to car-

pool up to Portland together. You will NOT want to 

miss this most unusual monthly meeting, which 

will be held at the home of Norm Kalbleish. Norm 

has provided directions to his place and a brief 

summary of what we have to look forward to. He 

has noted that he will have some plants for sale - 

please email him at kalb@comcast.net. MPOS 

members and anyone interested are welcome to 

join us. More about this on page 3.—Mike Ayres  

Steve North-

way’s native  

Cypripedium 

pubescens  

Photo: Justina 

Kelliher  
Oncidium rhodostictum   

Photo: Ross Leach 

     Auction Plants    Thank you for your support.  

mailto:kalb@comcast.net


Mary’s Peak Orchid Society /Cherry City Orchid Society Newsletter 

2  

Volume 14 Issue 6                                                                                                                                         June  2013 

CCOS President’s Message  MPOS President’s Message 

Show Dates To Remember:     

June 2, 2013 1:00 pm  AOS Judging  Oregon Gar-

den Education Building  Silverton OR. 

July  7  2013  1:00 pm AOS Judging  Oregon Gar-

den Education Building  Silverton, OR 

 

When “summer” came a month ago, did you re-

joice with your orchids in the warmth and light of 

the sun?  Recognizing that there was some risk 

involved I took a number of my plants outside. 

Oops! I've found that they really enjoy a day of 

rain when the temps are up, but these past few 

days in the mid 40s are another matter. It is cer-

tainly a challenge shuffling plants back and forth 

in the ever changing short cycles of our Oregon 

weather. Hopefully we'll find nice spring weather 

and summer just around the corner.  

Summer also 

means we have a 

break from normal 

CCOS activi-

ties. We have 

June off from our 

monthly meeting 

and then we come 

back in August, 

just prior to the 

Oregon State Fair - where we hope to make our 

third straight appearance, for our summer pot-

luck. Most of our orchids are taking this time to 

revitalize themselves by putting out new roots 

and leaves and preparing themselves for the 

next blooming cycle. It is in this non-blooming 

stage where good culture can eventually lead to 

a magnificent display.   

Let us know 

what you'd like 

to see happen 

with our socie-

ty over the next 

year - both in 

terms of our 

monthly meet-

ings and other 

potential activi-

ties. If you 

have any plant 

issues you can always call or e-mail anyone in 

our society about them -  all member contacts 

are available online. 

Hope to see you in June as we make the short 

trip up to Portland to talk hardy orchids.  

Enjoy the summer! — Mike Ayres 

At our last meeting we considered reinstating the 

July meeting since it would no longer conflict with 

4
th
 of July plans. The consensus was to continue 

having no meeting in July. Our meeting in August 

will be the summer picnic. Justina Keliher has 

offered to host the picnic at her house west of 

Philomath, so watch for details in the August 

newsletter. Another piece of business we intro-

duced was that our By-Laws need to be updated.  

I will work on that and e-mail a final draft with pro-

posed changes to all before the next meeting so 

we can vote on them. 

MPOS purchased blooming orchids for the May 

Garden Festival held on May 5
th
. We still have 

quite a few left, so we are selling the ones that 

still have buds at the Saturday Farmer’s Market 

Community Booth. Tell your friends to go to the 

market and buy orchids!  If you have any ideas for 

other immediate opportunities to sell these or-

chids, please contact me.  

Justina and Jerry 

Kueneke ran a 

sick plant clinic 

last month. They 

had examples of 

several types of 

bugs as well as 

culture problems 

and discussed 

potential remedies. 

Several members 

brought plants and were given advice on improv-

ing the state of their orchids. Re-potting is often 

an easy remedy. By the way…it is still time to re-

pot orchids. This cloudy weather is good for or-

chids dealing with the stress of re-potting. The 

AOS monthly check-list points out that Cattleyas  

are now putting out their new roots so this is a 

good time to re-pot them and get them well estab-

lished in their new home. — Lisa Borgerson 

Photo : Mike Ayres 

Photo : Justina Kelliher 

Photo : Mike Ayres 
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CCOS June Meeting  MPOS May Meeting 

Editor’s Note 

Here’s some more about the site of our meeting this month 

from the owner, Norm Kalbleish.                                         

The two-acre garden has a small creek, bordered by massive 

Douglas firs and cedars. It’s mostly a woodland garden, with 

natural and developed scree beds in both dry and wet envi-

ronments on the slopes down to the creek. We have been 

particularly interested in woodland Japanese and Mediterra-

nean plants and have a collection of many species of hardy 

terrestrial orchids, erythronium, cyclamen, iris, lily, peony, 

trillium, epimedium, hardy aroids, and ferns. In addition there 

are creek-side Japanese-influenced moss and bog gardens. 

Several garden areas are not watered in the summer to em-

phasize Portland's Mediterranean climate. Three distinct sea-

sons result: a winter moss garden, a spring bulb garden, and 

a late summer gravel garden. Although we have been here 

nearly 20 years, the garden remains a work in progress. 

Several pathways and stairs are of stone and require caution 

and good shoes, especially in the rain. We chose this date for 

this event at our garden as it coincides with the normal bloom-

ing times of  three forms of Dactylorhiza orchids, other terres-

trial orchids, peony and iris. Last year we had nearly 500 

stems of one form of dactylorhiza blooming around that time. 

We are really fortunate that several genuses of terrestrial or-

chids thrive in our Zone 8 garden, some actually self sowing. 

There are several species of cypripedium including an incredi-

bly hardy and prolific C. japonica, hardy Cymbidium Good-

yeara, Blettia, 4-5 species /forms of Epipactis, a listeria or two, 

and a large number of Dactylorhiza forms/species.  

We typically open our garden only once a year as a fund raiser 

for the Parker Sanderson Fund of the Hardy Plant Society. Our 

small nursery typically sells plants for only 5-6 days a year. 

Some of the rare and unusual plants that we have for sale at 

HPSO will be available for sale the night of the event, including 

a limited number of Cyp. japonica, Epipactis gigantea 'gorge 

form' and "Serpentine Night', as well as a limited number of 

dactylorhiza. We would also love to trade for any terrestrial 

orchids that you think would be hardy here. If you are interest-

ed in obtaining a Cypripedium japonica here, please let me 

know in advance. Cost is $30 for one eye and $35 for two 

eyes. This year we divided a large clump and I am contacting 

people who were wait listed in the past for them, but I do want 

to ensure there is an adequate amount of them to accommo-

date orchidists who would like to obtain one.  

 

Hope to see you all there. —- Mike Ayres 

The July all photo Issue will be 

here before we know it. I want to 

include as many different people 

and orchids as possible. Please 

e-mail submissions to me at justi-

na_marie20@yahoo.com 

  

I will not be here for the June 

meeting so please someone else 

take some pictures. Have a won-

derful summer.  

Thank you 

Justina Kelliher 

Editor 

The Oregon Hybrid 

Jerry and I had fun showing everyone 

the sick plant line up. We had an ex-

ample of most of the common prob-

lems the you can encounter. 

We also had several beautiful orchids 

for show and  tell.— Justina Kelliher.  

          Photos: Justina Kelliher 
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MPOS/CCOS Newsletter                 

PO Box 91                                   

Philomath, Oregon 97370  

Events Calendar 

For calendar submissions please contact the editor 

June 2  2013   Sunday   12:00  Ed. 

Program    1:00 pm  Judging,  

AOS - Monthly Judging   Oregon Garden  Education Building 

Silverton  OR 

June 12, 2013 Wednesday 6:30 pm CCOS - Monthly Meeting    Portland 

Field Trip   Norm Kalbleish 

Field Trip  - see directions page 1   

All are welcome 

June 20,  2013 Thursday 6:30 pm MPOS - Monthly Meeting    Program: 

Marcia Romick  

Seventh Day Adventist Church  3160 

SW Western Blvd Corvallis OR 

July 7,  2013   Sunday   12:00  Ed. 

Program    1:00 pm  Judging  

AOS - Monthly Judging   Oregon Garden  Education Building 

Silverton  OR 

July  -  No Monthly Meeting MPOS and  CCOS   No Meetings in 

July 

No Meeting 

The Oregon Hybrid is the official publication of the Mary’s Peak  Orchid Society and the Cherry City Orchid Society and is pub-

lished monthly. The deadline for submissions is the 22th of the previous month. All submissions are subject to editing for space, 

format and content. Editing and Layout: Justina Kelliher (541-929-2886) justina_marie20@yahoo.com 

For information about the societies, contact  Lisa Borgerson, borgersonl@comcast.net  (MPOS) or Mike Ayres (503-393-9495)  

ayresmike@comcast.net  or www.cherrycityorchidsociety.org  (CCOS).   

mailto:ayresmike@comcast.net

